
 

 

 
INCENTIVE FUNDING ANNOUNCEMENT 

VNY Ground Support Equipment Incentive Program 
Los Angeles World Airports is pleased to announce a new VNY Zero-Emission Ground 
Support Equipment Incentive Program. This incentive program offers to buy-down the cost of 
new zero-emission Ground Support Equipment (zeGSE) that replaces conventionally fueled 
GSE. The incentive program has the following goals: 

• To reduce air pollution and noise from conventional internal combustion GSE. 

• To encourage VNY GSE operators to transition from conventionally-fueled GSE to 
zeGSE. 

• To replace conventionally-fueled GSE at VNY sooner than required by the VNY zeGSE 
Policy. 

Owners of existing conventionally fueled GSE operating at VNY are eligible to apply under this 
incentive program. This may include, but is not necessarily limited to, ground support service 
providers, cargo transporters, parcel handlers, etc. 

 
Application forms and additional information are included in the attached Funding Opportunity 
Announcement & Application Preparation Package. This can also be accessed through the 
VNY website at: VNY Sustainability (https://www.iflyvny.com/vny-sustainability). 

 
Important Dates  

Program announcement and opening of application window (an 
email will be sent to all operators) 
 

June 5, 2025 (Thursday) 

Applicant Virtual Workshop #1 
Teams Meeting link: Click here to join the meeting 
Meeting ID: 220 071 100 649 2 
Passcode: 9bA7BB3S 
 

June 9, 2025 (Monday) 
3:00 to 4:00 PM PST 

Applicant Virtual Workshop #2 
Teams Meeting link: Click here to join the meeting 
Meeting ID: 220 071 100 649 2 
Passcode: 9bA7BB3S 

June 16, 2025 (Monday) 
3:00 to 4:00 PM PST 

Deadline to submit application August 15, 2025 (Friday) 

Announcement of Awardees 4Q 2025 
Finalize contractual agreements between LAWA and awardee 
and disburse incentive funding 

1Q-2Q 2026 

One-on-one meetings with LAWA staff available upon request As Needed 

Don’t Delay! All VNY Zero-Emission Ground Support Equipment Incentive Program applications 
must be electronically submitted to afernando@lawa.org no later than 11:59 pm on August 15, 
2025! 

Please direct all inquiries to the VNY Zero-Emission Ground Support Equipment Incentive 
Program Manager, Ashley Fernando, at afernando@lawa.org or by phone at (424) 646-7759. 

On behalf of Los Angeles World Airports, we look forward to working with you to improve air 
quality at VNY and our surrounding communities. 
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